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Information Letter – Parents & Citizens 
Dear P&C President
The department’s long term objective is for all education and training buildings to be free of asbestos-containing material (ACM). However, until this is achieved we will continue our removal programs and monitor existing asbestos-containing material in schools, so that any ACM identified in poor condition is immediately made safe and scheduled for removal.

Asbestos-containing materials are removed in Queensland state schools as part of a range of maintenance, refurbishment and building programs throughout the year. 
The safety of staff and students is the department’s highest priority, and accordingly our Policy for the management of asbestos-containing materials in DoE facilities, the Asbestos Management Plan and the department’s training strategy, collectively ensure that the safest possible measures are put in place to protect the health and wellbeing of students, staff, volunteers and visitors.

We are continually working to make sure that our processes are best practice, and are consistently applied across the state.

The department’s ongoing committed approach includes:

· Continue to publish the schools asbestos register online for everyone to access, which was previously only available by visiting the schools. This was the first time in Queensland this level of detailed information was made available to parents online.

· Facilitate an “Asbestos Management and BEMIR” training program for nominated school staff to ensure they understand all processes around managing asbestos-containing materials, and are able to carry out the roles and responsibilities required.  
· Implement an annual “Asbestos Awareness” presentation for viewing by all staff and P&C members (in locations where there is confirmed and/or assumed asbestos-containing materials) to ensure they have a general awareness of the processes for the management of asbestos-containing materials in department-owned facilities.

The management of asbestos-containing materials in schools is an issue we take very seriously. That’s why we’ve made major reforms and strengthened our policy and developed a management plan. The safety of our students, teachers and staff is our number one priority.

Please table this letter at your next meeting and make it available to all members. If you have any feedback, ideas or concerns, I would encourage you to discuss them with your P&C and Principal.

For further information, please view the department’s website - https://education.qld.gov.au/about-us/reporting-data-research/reporting/asbestos-management
Yours sincerely
Executive Director
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